

## **Table of Contents**

| Death Rates  | 4  |
|--|----|
| Live Births  | 6  |
| Hospitalization Rates  | 10 |
| Education / School Physical Fitness  | 13 |
| Demographics   | 18 |
| Data About Children  | 21 |
| Students perception of School Safety (2008-10)   | 22 |
| Percent of Students who have been bullied or Harassed at school for any reason (2008-10) | 23 |
| Reports of Gang Membership (2006 - 08)   | 24 |
| English Learners in Public Schools by Top Ten Languages Spoken (2010)                    | 25 |
| Percent of Students who used Alcohol or Other Drugs in the past month, (2008-10)         | 26 |
| Percent of Students who used alcohol in The Past Month, (2008-10)                        | 27 |
| Percent of Students who used Cigarettes in the Past Month, (2008-10)                     | 29 |
| Percent of Students who have used Marijuana in the past month, (2008-10)                 |    |
| Percent of Students who Consumed Breakfast in the Past Day (2006-08)                     |    |

## **Death Rates**

Per 100,000 population, age-adjusted using Year 2000 U.S. standard population

Data Sources:
California Department of Public Health Death Files, 2009

United States Census Bureau, 2010 Census
2010 Census National Summary File of Redistricting Data

Age-Adjusted Death Rates by race/ethnicity due to:

All Causes

Malignant Neoplasms

Heart Disease

### Age-adjusted death rates per 100,000 population for selected causes of death, by race, 2009

| CAUSE OF DEATH                           | ICD 10 | C                 | ity      | San Ber | nardino  | State of (          | Palifornia |
|--|--------|-------------------|----------|---------|----------|---------------------|------------|
| By Race                                  | Codes  | C                 | ity      | County  |          | State of California |            |
|  |        | Number            | Rate     | Number  | Rate     | Number              | Rate       |
| All Causes                               | A01    | – Y88             |          |         |          |                     |            |
| Hispanic                                 |        |                   |          | 2,818   | 583.94   | 38,387              | 578.28     |
| White (NH)                               |        | 15                | 1,161.61 | 7,400   | 880.44   | 156,397             | 729.45     |
| Black (NH)                               |        |                   |          | 1,060   | 913.13   | 17,739              | 948.23     |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)    |        |                   |          | 52      | 639.31   | 931                 | 478.15     |
| Asian (NH)                               |        |                   |          | 406     | 437.63   | 18,706              | 444.11     |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH) |        |                   |          | 31      | 1,043.29 | 743                 | 841.56     |
| Two or more Races                        |        |                   |          | 99      | 399.14   | 1,675               | 273.78     |
| ALL RACES                                |        | 17                | 864.45   | 11,866  | 761.96   | 234,578             | 671.28     |
| Malignant Neoplasms                      | COO    | – C97             |          |         |          |                     |            |
| Hispanic                                 |        |                   |          | 597     | 126.01   | 8,501               | 129.79     |
| White (NH)                               |        | 5                 | 370.28   | 1,674   | 194.62   | 37,588              | 178.42     |
| Black (NH)                               |        |                   |          | 257     | 208.81   | 4,265               | 226.15     |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)    |        |                   |          | 8       | 97.81    | 186                 | 93.64      |
| Asian (NH)                               |        |                   |          | 113     | 105.59   | 5,264               | 118.89     |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH) |        |                   |          | 6       | 177.99   | 169                 | 181.31     |
| Two or more Races                        |        |                   |          | 21      | 95.73    | 370                 | 66.56      |
| ALL RACES                                |        | 5                 | 258.94   | 2,676   | 168.04   | 56,343              | 162.19     |
| Heart Disease                            |        | ; I20-51;<br>)-09 |          |         |          |                     |            |
| Hispanic                                 |        |                   |          | 589     | 146.55   | 7,998               | 141.21     |
| White (NH)                               |        | 6                 | 440.51   | 2,031   | 237.53   | 41,629              | 185.37     |
| Black (NH)                               |        |                   |          | 268     | 256.55   | 4,687               | 258.03     |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)    |        |                   |          | 11      | 150.08   | 192                 | 113.81     |
| Asian (NH)                               |        |                   |          | 118     | 140.95   | 4,491               | 109.37     |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH) |        |                   |          | 7       | 372.02   | 206                 | 258.32     |
| Two or more Races                        |        |                   |          | 29      | 155.73   | 359                 | 70.20      |
| ALL RACES                                |        | 6                 | 305.92   | 3,053   | 207.31   | 59,562              | 171.42     |

## **Live Births**

Data Sources:
California Department of Public Health Birth files, 2009

United States Census Bureau, 2010 Census 2010 Census National Summary File of Redistricting Data

Live Births by Race/Ethnicity:

Number of Live Births

General Fertility Rate

Received First Trimester Prenatal Care

Received No Prenatal Care

Births by Level of Education of Mother:

Number of Live Births

Received First Trimester Prenatal Care

Received No Prenatal Care

### Live Birth Rates per 1,000 population, by race of mother, 2009

| LIVE BIRTHS By Race of Mother   | City   |        |        | nardino<br>ınty | State of California |       |
|---|--------|--------|--------|-----------------|---------------------|-------|
|   | Number | Rate   | Number | Rate            | Number              | Rate  |
| Number of live births   |        |        |        |                 |                     |       |
| Hispanic  | 11     | 47.8%  | 18,775 | 58.7%           | 271,002             | 51.3% |
| White (NH)  | 11     | 47.8%  | 7,980  | 24.9%           | 141,751             | 26.8% |
| Black (NH)  | **     | 4.3%   | 2,697  | 8.4%            | 28,665              | 5.4%  |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)                                 |        |        | 112    | 0.35%           | 1,993               | 0.38% |
| Asian (NH)  |        |        | 1,665  | 5.2%            | 62,931              | 11.9% |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH)                              |        |        | 110    | 0.34%           | 2,404               | 0.45% |
| Two or more Races   |        |        | 645    | 2.0%            | 19,879              | 3.8%  |
| ALL RACES   | 23     | 100.0% | 31,984 | 100%            | 528, 625            | 100%  |
| General fertility rate:live births per 1,000 females ages 15-44 years |        |        |        |                 |                     |       |
| Hispanic  | 11     | 79.1   | 18,729 | 78.42           | 270,199             | 81.13 |
| White (NH)  | 11     | 84.0   | 7,962  | 64.40           | 141,013             | 52.91 |
| Black (NH)  |        |        | 2,688  | 69.22           | 28,568              | 61.25 |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)                                 |        |        | 112    | 66.00           | 1,986               | 59.57 |
| Asian (NH)  |        |        | 1,659  | 58.33           | 62,673              | 56.17 |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH)                              |        |        | 110    | 78.40           | 2,396               | 75.90 |
| Two or more Races   |        |        | 627    | 60.44           | 19,538              | 83.34 |
| ALL RACES   | 23     | 81.0   | 31,887 | 71.94           | 526,373             | 66.83 |

| LIVE BIRTHS By Race of Mother                             | Ci     | ity     |        | nardino<br>inty | State of ( | State of California |  |
|---|--------|---------|--------|-----------------|------------|---------------------|--|
|   | Number | Percent | Number | Percent         | Number     | Percent             |  |
| Percent of births receiving first trimester prenatal care |        |         |        |                 |            |                     |  |
| Hispanic  | 5      | 45.5%   | 15,123 | 80.55%          | 214,153    | 79.02%              |  |
| White (NH)  | 7      | 63.6%   | 6,626  | 83.03%          | 121,580    | 85.77%              |  |
| Black (NH)  |        |         | 2,045  | 75.82%          | 21,619     | 75.42%              |  |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)                     |        |         | 81     | 72.32%          | 1,357      | 68.09%              |  |
| Asian (NH)  |        |         | 1,444  | 86.73%          | 53,917     | 85.68%              |  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH)                  |        |         | 71     | 64.55%          | 1,598      | 66.47%              |  |
| Two or more Races   |        |         | 486    | 75.35%          | 15,663     | 78.79%              |  |
| ALL RACES   | 12     | 52.2%   | 25,876 | 80.90%          | 429,887    | 81.32%              |  |
| Percent of births receiving no prenatal care              |        |         |        |                 |            |                     |  |
| Hispanic  |        |         | 134    | 0.71%           | 1,497      | 0.55%               |  |
| White (NH)  | **     | 9.1%    | 61     | 0.76%           | 537        | 0.38%               |  |
| Black (NH)  |        |         | 30     | 1.12%           | 261        | 0.91%               |  |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)                     |        |         | **     | 2.68%           | 23         | 1.15%               |  |
| Asian (NH)  |        |         |        |                 | 132        | 0.21%               |  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH)                  |        |         | **     | 2.73%           | 45         | 1.87%               |  |
| Two or more Races   |        |         | 6      | 0.93%           | 140        | 0.70%               |  |
| ALL RACES   | **     | 4.3%    | 237    | 0.74%           | 2,635      | 0.50%               |  |

#### Live Births by education of mother, 2009

| LIVE BIRTHS By Education of Mother                                   | Ci     | ity     |        | nardino<br>inty | State of ( | California |
|--|--------|---------|--------|-----------------|------------|------------|
|  | Number | Percent | Number | Percent         | Number     | Percent    |
| Number of live births  |        |         |        |                 |            |            |
| Less than High School  | 10     | 43.5%   | 8,940  | 27.95%          | 128,129    | 24.24%     |
| High School Graduate /<br>GED Completed                              | 6      | 26.1%   | 10,483 | 32.78%          | 135,666    | 25.66%     |
| Some College / Associates<br>Degree                                  | 6      | 26.1%   | 7,919  | 24.76%          | 119,628    | 22.63%     |
| Bachelors Degree   | **     | 4.3%    | 2,980  | 9.32%           | 82,128     | 15.54%     |
| Graduate Level or Higher   |        |         | 1,347  | 4.21%           | 43,753     | 8.28%      |
| Unknown  |        |         | 315    | 0.98%           | 19,321     | 3.65%      |
| OVERALL  | 23     | 100.0%  | 31,984 | 100%            | 528,625    | 100%       |
| Number and percent of births receiving first trimester prenatal care |        |         |        |                 |            |            |
| Less than Highschool   | **     | 40.0%   | 6,506  | 72.77%          | 94,467     | 73.73%     |
| Highschool Graduate / GED<br>Completed                               | **     | 50.0%   | 8,421  | 80.33%          | 106,435    | 78.45%     |
| Some College / Associates<br>Degree                                  | 5      | 83.3%   | 6,775  | 85.55%          | 98,847     | 82.63%     |
| Bachelors Degree   |        |         | 2,711  | 90.97%          | 74,616     | 90.85%     |
| Graduate Level or Higher   |        |         | 1,262  | 93.69%          | 40,720     | 93.07%     |
| Unknown  |        |         | 201    | 63.81%          | 14,802     | 76.61%     |
| OVERALL  | 12     | 52.2%   | 25,876 | 80.90%          | 429,887    | 81.32%     |
| Number and percent of births receiving no prenatal care              |        |         |        |                 |            |            |
| Less than High school  |        |         | 124    | 1.39%           | 1,217      | 0.95%      |
| High school Graduate /<br>GED Completed                              | **     | 16.7%   | 71     | 0.68%           | 767        | 0.57%      |
| Some College / Associates<br>Degree                                  |        |         | 31     | 0.39%           | 392        | 0.33%      |
| Bachelors Degree   |        |         | **     | 0.03%           | 49         | 0.06%      |
| Graduate Level or Higher   |        |         | **     | 0.07%           | 16         | 0.04%      |
| Unknown  |        |         | 9      | 2.86%           | 194        | 1.00%      |
| OVERALL  | **     | 4.3%    | 237    | 0.74%           | 2,635      | 0.50%      |

## **Hospitalization Rates**

Per 10,000 population, age-adjusted using Year 2000 U.S. standard population

#### **Data Sources:**

California Office of Statewide Health Planning and Development,
Patient Discharge Data Files, 2009
United States Census Bureau, 2010 Census
2010 Census National Summary File of Redistricting Data

Hospitalization Rates by race/ethnicity due to:

All Causes excluding birth/newborn

Cerebrovascular Disease

Heart Disease

Mental Health Related Diagnoses

### Age-adjusted hospitalization rates per 10,000 population for selected principle diagnoses, by race, 2009

| PRINCIPLE DIAGNOSES By Race                       | ICD 9<br>Code | Ci               | ty     | San Ber<br>Cou |          | State of C | alifornia |
|---|---------------|------------------|--------|----------------|----------|------------|-----------|
|   |               | Number           | Rate   | Number         | Rate     | Number     | Rate      |
| All Causes, Excluding Childbirth /<br>Newborn     |               | luding V<br>odes |        |                |          |            |           |
| Hispanic  |               | 21               | 714.41 | 49,344         | 728.3    | 680,737    | 749.99    |
| White (NH)  |               | 103              | 921.80 | 81,271         | 1,058.96 | 1,554,140  | 842.07    |
| Black (NH)  |               |                  |        | 18,442         | 1,244.6  | 269,735    | 1283.1    |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)             |               |                  |        | 291            | 347.89   | 7,462      | 305.98    |
| Asian / Pacific Islander /<br>Native Hawaiin (NH) |               |                  |        | 4,330          | 379.23   | 200,367    | 1,042.22  |
| Two or more Races/Other                           |               |                  |        | 4,711          | 1,716.72 | 100,263    | 1,399.01  |
| ALL RACES   |               | 149              | 852.38 | 158,389        | 884.19   | 2,812,704  | 780.41    |
| Cerebrovascular Disease (Stroke)                  | 430           | )-438            |        |                |          |            |           |
| Hispanic  |               |                  |        | 1,200          | 24.95    | 16,694     | 25.01     |
| White (NH)  |               | 5                | 46.44  | 2,346          | 27.70    | 48,687     | 23.19     |
| Black (NH)  |               |                  |        | 518            | 38.62    | 8,080      | 41.18     |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)             |               |                  |        | 5              | 5.90     | 169        | 8.89      |
| Asian / Pacific Islander /<br>Native Hawaiin (NH) |               |                  |        | 171            | 14.70    | 8,070      | 17.86     |
| Two or more Races/Other                           |               |                  |        | 144            | 69.19    | 2,924      | 54.33     |
| ALL RACES   |               | 8                | 71.44  | 4,384          | 27.23    | 84,624     | 24.28     |
| Heart Disease                                     |               | 402, 404-<br>129 |        |                |          |            |           |
| Hispanic  |               |                  |        | 4,152          | 82.54    | 56,932     | 84.83     |
| White (NH)  |               | 12               | 102.22 | 10,120         | 119.14   | 186,500    | 89.75     |
| Black (NH)  |               |                  |        | 2,131          | 155.99   | 29,332     | 145.62    |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)             |               |                  |        | 26             | 33.68    | 681        | 31.55     |
| Asian / Pacific Islander /<br>Native Hawaiin (NH) |               |                  |        | 565            | 49.85    | 25,083     | 55.41     |
| Two or more Races/Other                           |               |                  |        | 652            | 288.01   | 12,376     | 222.44    |
| ALL RACES   |               | 21               | 114.78 | 17,646         | 106.95   | 310,904    | 88.59     |

## $Hospitalization\ rates\ per\ 10,000\ population\ (not\ age\ adjusted)\ for\ mental\ health\ related\ principle\ diagnoses,\ by\ race,\ 2009$

| PRINCIPLE DIAGNOSES By Race                       | ICD 9<br>Code | City   |       | San Bernardino<br>County |        | State of California |        |
|---|---------------|--------|-------|--------------------------|--------|---------------------|--------|
|   |               | Number | Rate  | Number                   | Rate   | Number              | Rate   |
| Mental health related diagnoses                   | 290-          | 319    |       |                          |        |                     |        |
| Hispanic  |               |        |       | 3,989                    | 39.84  | 49,094              | 36.48  |
| White (NH)  |               | 9      | 99.67 | 8,368                    | 123.5  | 136,307             | 90.23  |
| Black (NH)  |               |        |       | 2,107                    | 123.43 | 30,988              | 137.95 |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)             |               |        |       | 31                       | 36.37  | 830                 | 29.26  |
| Asian / Pacific Islander /<br>Native Hawaiin (NH) |               |        |       | 249                      | 19.18  | 9,518               | 19.47  |
| Two or more Races/Other                           |               |        |       | 604                      | 127.37 | 10,889              | 79     |
| ALL RACES   |               | 12     | 70.92 | 15,348                   | 75.41  | 237,626             | 63.61  |

# **Education / School Physical Fitness**

Data Source:
California Department of Education – DataQuest
www.cde.ca.gov

By gender and by race/ethnicity:

High-school Drop Out Rates

Passed Math/ELA portion of California High School Exit Exam

(CAHSEE)

Passed 6 out of 6 physical fitness tests
Students not in the Healthy Fitness Zone
Students Receiving Free / Reduced Priced Meals

#### Education and School Physical Fitness Results for the 2010-11 School Year, by Gender

| EDUCATION /<br>FITNESS<br>By Gender  | Barstow Unified San Bernardino<br>County |         |         | State of C | alifornia |         |
|--|--|---------|---------|------------|-----------|---------|
|  | Number                                   | Percent | Number  | Percent    | Number    | Percent |
| High school drop out<br>rates for the 2010/11<br>School Year   |  |         |         |            |           |         |
| Male   | 59                                       | 34.9%   | 3,248   | 18.3%      | 43,173    | 16.8%   |
| Female   | 62                                       | 39%     | 2,092   | 12.3%      | 29,141    | 11.9%   |
| OVERALL  | 121                                      | 36.9%   | 5,492   | 15.7%      | 74,101    | 14.7%   |
| Passed ELA portion of<br>High school Exit Exam<br>(CAHSEE)   |  |         |         |            |           |         |
| Male   | 145                                      | 67%     | 12,529  | 76%        | 191,230   | 79%     |
| Female   | 173                                      | 82%     | 13,421  | 83%        | 200,661   | 86%     |
| OVERALL  | 318                                      | 74%     | 25,950  | 80%        | 391,891   | 82%     |
| Passed Math portion of<br>High school Exit Exam<br>(CAHSEE)  |  |         |         |            |           |         |
| Male   | 153                                      | 72%     | 12,848  | 78%        | 196,931   | 82%     |
| Female   | 150                                      | 68%     | 12,825  | 79%        | 194,505   | 83%     |
| OVERALL  | 303                                      | 70%     | 25,673  | 79%        | 391,436   | 83%     |
| Passed 6 out of 6 Physical fitness tests, all grades combined (Grades 5, 7 and 9)                          |  |         |         |            |           |         |
| Male   | 160                                      | 25.4%   | 13,798  | 30%        | 214,925   | 31%     |
| Female   | 133                                      | 23.5%   | 12,343  | 28%        | 206,969   | 31%     |
| OVERALL  | 293                                      | 24.5%   | 26,141  | 29%        | 421,894   | 31%     |
| Not in the healthy<br>fitness zone for body<br>composition, all grades<br>combined (Grades 5, 7,<br>and 9) |  |         |         |            |           |         |
| Male   | 331                                      | 52.5%   | 22,229  | 48%        | 322,166   | 47%     |
| Female   | 273                                      | 48.3%   | 19,500  | 44%        | 275,616   | 42%     |
| OVERALL  | 604                                      | 50.5%   | 41,729  | 46%        | 597,782   | 44%     |
| Percent students receiving free & reduced price meals  |  |         |         |            |           |         |
| OVERALL  | 4,327                                    | 70.1%   | 260,931 | 63.83%     | 3,296,981 | 54.16%  |

#### Education and School Physical Fitness Results for the 2010-11 School Year, by Race/Ethnicity

| EDUCATION / FITNESS<br>By Race                               | Barstow | Unified | San Ber<br>Cou |         | State of C | California |
|--|---------|---------|----------------|---------|------------|------------|
|  | Number  | Percent | Number         | Percent | Number     | Percent    |
| High school drop out rates<br>for the 2010/11 School<br>Year |         |         |                |         |            |            |
| Hispanic   | 62      | 38.0%   | 3,368          | 17.0%   | 42,126     | 17.7%      |
| White (NH)   | 26      | 31.3%   | 913            | 10.7%   | 12,980     | 8.9%       |
| Black (NH)   | 29      | 46.8%   | 789            | 20.3%   | 9,791      | 24.7%      |
| American<br>Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)                     | **      | 33.3%   | 33             | 16.1%   | 818        | 20.7%      |
| Asian (NH)   |         |         | 73             | 6.4%    | 2,764      | 6.2%       |
| Native<br>Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH)                  |         |         | 29             | 15.7%   | 571        | 17.4%      |
| Two or more Races / Other                                    | **      | 20.0%   | 135            | 12.45%  | 3,264      | 12.6%      |
| ALL RACES  | 121     | 36.9%   | 5,340          | 15.3%   | 72,314     | 14.4%      |
| Passed ELA portion of<br>High school Exit Exam<br>(CAHSEE)   |         |         |                |         |            |            |
| Hispanic   | 157     | 77%     | 14,796         | 77%     | 178,757    | 76%        |
| White (NH)   | 88      | 77%     | 6,724          | 88%     | 124,464    | 91%        |
| Black (NH)   | 47      | 64%     | 2,365          | 72%     | 23,703     | 72%        |
| American<br>Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)                     |         |         | 122            | 71%     | 3,037      | 79%        |
| Asian (NH)   |         |         | 983            | 92%     | 39,401     | 91%        |
| Native<br>Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH)                  |         |         | 155            | 86%     | 2,452      | 81%        |
| Filipino   |         |         | 489            | 96%     | 12,960     | 92%        |
| Two or more Races  |         |         | 323            | 84%     | 7,193      | 85%        |
| ALL RACES  | 318     | 74%     | 25,957         | 80%     | 391,967    | 82%        |

| EDUCATION / FITNESS<br>By Race  | Barstow | Unified | San Ber<br>Cou |         | State of C | California |
|---|---------|---------|----------------|---------|------------|------------|
|   | Number  | Percent | Number         | Percent | Number     | Percent    |
| Passed Math portion of<br>High School Exit Exam<br>(CAHSEE)                       |         |         |                |         |            |            |
| Hispanic  | 157     | 77%     | 14,682         | 76%     | 179,607    | 77%        |
| White (NH)  | 88      | 77%     | 6,573          | 86%     | 122,818    | 91%        |
| Black (NH)  | 47      | 64%     | 2,327          | 71%     | 22,334     | 68%        |
| American<br>Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)  |         |         | 130            | 74%     | 2,938      | 77%        |
| Asian (NH)  |         |         | 1,024          | 96%     | 41,363     | 96%        |
| Native<br>Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH)                                       |         |         | 158            | 87%     | 2,493      | 82%        |
| Filipino  |         |         | 486            | 95%     | 13,028     | 93%        |
| Two or more Races   |         |         | 297            | 78%     | 6,938      | 84%        |
| ALL RACES   | 318     | 74%     | 25,677         | 79%     | 391,967    | 82%        |
| Passed 6 out of 6 Physical fitness tests, all grades combined (Grades 5, 7 and 9) |         |         |                |         |            |            |
| Hispanic  | 138     | 22.96%  | 14,161         | 25.52%  | 166,553    | 24.41%     |
| White (NH)  | 86      | 24.78%  | 6,140          | 36.24%  | 138,174    | 41.33%     |
| Black (NH)  | 46      | 28.57%  | 2,008          | 26.95%  | 21,918     | 26.35%     |
| American<br>Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)  | 7       | 21.88%  | 113            | 25.65%  | 2,520      | 28.16%     |
| Asian (NH)  | **      | 30.77%  | 1,038          | 42.66%  | 49,427     | 44.18%     |
| Native<br>Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH)                                       | 6       | 31.58%  | 82             | 21.13%  | 1,790      | 23.64%     |
| Filipino  | **      | 30.77%  | 428            | 38.87%  | 13,633     | 37.85%     |
| Two or more Races   | **      | 22.22%  | 2,171          | 32.12%  | 27,879     | 33.41%     |
| ALL RACES   | 293     | 24.47%  | 26,141         | 28.73%  | 421,894    | 31.31%     |

| EDUCATION / FITNESS<br>By Race              | Barstow Unified |         | San Bernardino<br>County |         | State of California |         |
|---|-----------------|---------|--------------------------|---------|---------------------|---------|
|   | Number          | Percent | Number                   | Percent | Number              | Percent |
| Not in the healthy fitness                  |                 |         |                          |         |                     |         |
| zone for body composition,                  |                 |         |                          |         |                     |         |
| all grades combined                         |                 |         |                          |         |                     |         |
| (Grades 5, 7, and 9)                        |                 |         |                          |         |                     |         |
| Hispanic                                    | 332             | 55.24%  | 27,869                   | 50.22%  | 356,050             | 52.19%  |
| White (NH)                                  | 155             | 44.67%  | 6,316                    | 37.28%  | 112,542             | 33.67%  |
| Black (NH)                                  | 75              | 46.58%  | 3,367                    | 45.18%  | 39,491              | 47.48%  |
| American<br>Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)    | 20              | 62.50%  | 195                      | 45.99%  | 4,289               | 47.92%  |
| Asian (NH)                                  |                 |         | 771                      | 31.69%  | 33,661              | 30.09%  |
| Native<br>Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH) |                 |         | 244                      | 62.89%  | 4,320               | 57.04%  |
| Filipino                                    |                 |         | 382                      | 34.70%  | 13,974              | 38.80%  |
| Two or more Races                           |                 |         | 2585                     | 38.24%  | 33,455              | 40.09%  |
| ALL RACES                                   | 604             | 50.54%  | 41,729                   | 45.86%  | 597,782             | 44.36%  |

## **Demographics**

## Data Source: United States 2010 Census – American Fact Finder

Population by Race, Age, Gender and Educational Attainment

| DEMOGRAPHICS                             | Ci     | ity     | San Bernaro | lino County | State of C | alifornia |
|--|--------|---------|-------------|-------------|------------|-----------|
|  | Number | Percent | Number      | Percent     | Number     | Percent   |
| Total Population                         | 1,692  |         | 2,035,210   |             | 37,253,956 |           |
| Number and percent of                    |        |         |             |             |            |           |
| population by race/ethnicity             |        |         |             |             |            |           |
| Hispanic                                 | 679    | 40.1%   | 1,001,145   | 49.2%       | 14,013,719 | 37.6%     |
| White (NH)                               | 903    | 53.4%   | 677,598     | 33.3%       | 14,956,253 | 40.1%     |
| Black (NH)                               | 110    | 6.5%    | 170,700     | 8.4%        | 2,163,804  | 5.8%      |
| American Indian/Alaska<br>Native (NH)    |        |         | 8,523       | 0.4%        | 162,250    | 0.4%      |
| Asian (NH)                               |        |         | 123,978     | 6.1%        | 4,775,070  | 12.8%     |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific<br>Islander (NH) |        |         | 5,845       | 0.3%        | 128,577    | 0.3%      |
| Two or more Races / Other                |        |         | 47,421      | 2.3%        | 1,054,283  | 2.8%      |
| ALL RACES                                | 1,692  | 100%    | 2,035,210   | 100%        | 37,253,956 | 100%      |
| Number and percent of population by age  |        |         |             |             |            |           |
| Under 5 years                            | 124    | 7.3%    | 158,790     | 7.8%        | 2,531,333  | 6.8%      |
| 5-9 years                                | 134    | 7.9%    | 157,368     | 7.7%        | 2,505,839  | 6.7%      |
| 10-14 years                              | 136    | 8.0%    | 168,792     | 8.3%        | 2,590,930  | 7.0%      |
| 15-19 years                              | 118    | 7.0%    | 179,627     | 8.8%        | 2,823,940  | 7.6%      |
| 20-24 years                              | 104    | 6.1%    | 159,908     | 7.9%        | 2,765,949  | 7.4%      |
| 25-29 years                              | 92     | 5.4%    | 146,477     | 7.2%        | 2,744,409  | 7.4%      |
| 30-34 years                              | 77     | 4.6%    | 135,614     | 6.7%        | 2,573,468  | 6.9%      |
| 35-39 years                              | 80     | 4.7%    | 135,711     | 6.7%        | 2,573,579  | 6.9%      |
| 40-44 years                              | 103    | 6.1%    | 137,238     | 6.7%        | 2,609,131  | 7.0%      |
| 45-49 years                              | 133    | 7.9%    | 142,691     | 7.0%        | 2,689,819  | 7.2%      |
| 50-54 years                              | 154    | 9.1%    | 134,603     | 6.6%        | 2,562,552  | 6.9%      |
| 55-59 years                              | 106    | 6.3%    | 110,620     | 5.4%        | 2,204,296  | 5.9%      |
| 60-64 years                              | 93     | 5.5%    | 86,423      | 4.2%        | 1,832,197  | 4.9%      |
| 65-69 years                              | 97     | 5.7%    | 60,089      | 3.0%        | 1,303,558  | 3.5%      |
| 70-74 years                              | 64     | 3.8%    | 43,406      | 2.1%        | 971,778    | 2.6%      |
| 75-79 years                              | 41     | 2.4%    | 33,065      | 1.6%        | 766,971    | 2.1%      |
| 80-84 years                              | 25     | 1.5%    | 23,914      | 1.2%        | 603,239    | 1.6%      |
| 85+ years                                | 11     | 0.7%    | 20,874      | 1.0%        | 600,968    | 1.6%      |
| ALL AGES                                 | 1,692  | 100%    | 2,035,210   | 100%        | 37,253,956 | 100%      |

| DEMOGRAPHICS   | City   | 7       | San Bernardi | no County | State of California |         |
|--|--------|---------|--------------|-----------|---------------------|---------|
|  | Number | Percent | Number       | Percent   | Number              | Percent |
| Number and percent of population by gender                                     |        |         |              |           |                     |         |
| Male   | 857    | 50.7%   | 1,011,507    | 49.7%     | 18,517,830          | 49.7%   |
| Female   | 835    | 49.3%   | 1,023,703    | 50.3%     | 18,736,126          | 50.3%   |
| OVERALL  | 1,692  | 100%    | 2,035,210    | 100%      | 37,253,956          | 100%    |
| Number and percent of adult population by educational attainment (25 and over) |        |         |              |           |                     |         |
| Less than High school  |        |         | 268,616      | 21.7%     | 4,622,091           | 18.9%   |
| High school graduate,<br>GED or alternative                                    |        |         | 331,182      | 26.8%     | 5,150,994           | 21.1%   |
| Some College, no degree  |        |         | 316,407      | 25.6%     | 5,392,030           | 22.1%   |
| Associates or Bachelors degree, completed                                      |        |         | 241,843      | 19.6%     | 6,569,859           | 26.9%   |
| Graduate or Professional<br>Degree   |        |         | 78,882       | 6.3%      | 2,708,898           | 11.0%   |
| OVERALL  |        |         | 1,236,930    | 100%      | 24,443,872          | 100%    |
| Children with Major Disabilities   |        |         |              | 3.4%      |                     | 3.0%    |

## **Data About Children**

Data Source: Kidsdata.org

Data by Race/Ethnicity:

Perception of School Safety

Bullying/Harassment at School

Reports of Gang Membership

English Learners in Public Schools

Alcohol or Other Drug Use in Past Month

Alcohol Use in Past Month

Cigarette Use in Past Month

Marijuana Use in Past Month

Consumption of Breakfast in Past Day

## Students perception of School Safety (2008-10)

| PERCEPTION OF SCHOOL SAFETY<br>By Race | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|--|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|  | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| Very Safe                              |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                               | 10.8%              | 16.1%                       | 18.0%                  |
| White (NH)                             | 11.3%              | 19.4%                       | 23.8%                  |
| Black (NH)                             | 19.2%              | 20.7%                       | 21.9%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)     |                    | 20.8%                       | 26.0%                  |
| Asian (NH)                             |                    | 15.4%                       | 20.2%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH)  |                    | 19.4%                       | 20.0%                  |
| Two or more Races                      | 13.1%              | 16.8%                       | 18.9%                  |
| Other                                  | 11.4%              | 20.7%                       | 22.7%                  |
| Safe                                   |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                               | 28.1%              | 35.7%                       | 37.8%                  |
| White (NH)                             | 22.6%              | 40.8%                       | 45.0%                  |
| Black (NH)                             | 23.1%              | 31.3%                       | 33.0%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)     |                    | 29.0%                       | 35.3%                  |
| Asian (NH)                             |                    | 41.1%                       | 44.0%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH)  |                    | 37.8%                       | 41.3%                  |
| Two or more Races                      | 21.3%              | 36.7%                       | 40.9%                  |
| Other                                  | 21.4%              | 33.7%                       | 38.5%                  |
| Neither Safe Nor Unsafe                |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                               | 44.1%              | 38.5%                       | 35.5%                  |
| White (NH)                             | 43.4%              | 30.2%                       | 24.9%                  |
| Black (NH)                             | 42.3%              | 35.0%                       | 33.3%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)     |                    | 35.0%                       | 27.0%                  |
| Asian (NH)                             |                    | 33.6%                       | 29.2%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH)  |                    | 33.8%                       | 29.8%                  |
| Two or more Races                      | 43.1%              | 35.4%                       | 31.8%                  |
| Other                                  | 45.7%              | 33.4%                       | 28.8%                  |
| Unsafe                                 |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                               | 7.8%               | 5.3%                        | 5.0%                   |
| White (NH)                             | 13.8%              | 5.6%                        | 4.0%                   |
| Black (NH)                             | 11.5%              | 7.2%                        | 5.9%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)     |                    | 8.6%                        | 5.7%                   |
| Asian (NH)                             |                    | 5.6%                        | 3.9%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH)  |                    | 5.4%                        | 4.8%                   |
| Two or more Races                      | 13.8%              | 6.8%                        | 5.0%                   |
| Other                                  | 7.1%               | 6.5%                        | 5.4%                   |

| PERCEPTION OF SCHOOL SAFETY By Race   | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|                                       | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| Very Unsafe                           |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 9.2%               | 4.4%                        | 3.7%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 8.8%               | 4.0%                        | 2.4%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 3.8%               | 5.7%                        | 5.9%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 6.6%                        | 6.0%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 4.2%                        | 2.6%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 3.6%                        | 4.0%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 8.8%               | 4.4%                        | 3.5%                   |
| Other                                 | 14.3%              | 5.7%                        | 4.7%                   |

# Percent of Students who have been bullied or Harassed at school for any reason (2008-10)

| BULLYING / HARASSMENT<br>By Race      | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|                                       | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| 0 times for any reason                |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 61.7%              | 69.3%                       | 68.3%                  |
| White (NH)                            | 60.4%              | 65.0%                       | 66.2%                  |
| Black (NH)                            | 51.3%              | 60.7%                       | 61.6%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 61.1%                       | 60.3%                  |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 57.7%                       | 64.0%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 58.3%                       | 61.2%                  |
| Two or more Races                     | 53.1%              | 59.7%                       | 59.3%                  |
| Other                                 | 57.5%              | 62.1%                       | 60.9%                  |
| 1 time for any reason                 |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 14.6%              | 11.7%                       | 12.6%                  |
| White (NH)                            | 12.2%              | 10.8%                       | 11.1%                  |
| Black (NH)                            | 17.5%              | 12.0%                       | 11.3%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 11.9%                       | 12.5%                  |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 11.6%                       | 12.3%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 14.7%                       | 12.6%                  |
| Two or more Races                     | 11.9%              | 11.5%                       | 12.3%                  |
| Other                                 | 11.0%              | 11.5%                       | 12.9%                  |

| BULLYING / HARASSMENT<br>By Race      | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|                                       | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| 2-3 times for any reason              |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 10.4%              | 7.9%                        | 7.9%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 7.3%               | 8.8%                        | 8.1%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 11.3%              | 9.2%                        | 9.2%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 10%                         | 8.9%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 10.2%                       | 8.8%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 9.7%                        | 9.1%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 10.0%              | 9.7%                        | 9.7%                   |
| Other                                 | 16.4%              | 9.9%                        | 8.8%                   |
| 4 or more times for any reason        |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 13.3%              | 11.2%                       | 11.2%                  |
| White (NH)                            | 20.1%              | 15.4%                       | 14.6%                  |
| Black (NH)                            | 20.0%              | 18.0%                       | 18.5%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 16.9%                       | 18.3%                  |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 20.4%                       | 14.9%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 17.3%                       | 17.1%                  |
| Two or more Races                     | 25.0%              | 19.1%                       | 18.8%                  |
| Other                                 | 15.1%              | 16.5%                       | 17.4%                  |

## Reports of Gang Membership (2006 - 08)

| GANG MEMBERSHIP By Race                         | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|---|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|   | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| Percent of students who have reported belonging |                    |                             |                        |
| to a gang                                       |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic  | 12.6%              | 11.5%                       | 10.3%                  |
| White (NH)                                      | 10.1%              | 8.3%                        | 7.1%                   |
| Black (NH)                                      | 20.8%              | 14.5%                       | 14.5%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)              | 13.5%              | 12.0%                       | 11.1%                  |
| Asian (NH)                                      | 5.7%               | 8.4%                        | 6.9%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH)           | 4.3%               | 14.1%                       | 11.0%                  |
| Two or more Races                               | 9.9%               | 11.7%                       | 9.6%                   |
| Other   | 12.3%              | 10.9%                       | 9.3%                   |

| GANG MEMBERSHIP<br>By Race   | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|--|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|  | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| Percent of students who have reported <u>not</u> belonging to a gang |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic   | 87.4%              | 88.5%                       | 89.7%                  |
| White (NH)   | 89.9%              | 91.7%                       | 92.9%                  |
| Black (NH)   | 79.2%              | 85.5%                       | 85.5%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)                                   | 86.5%              | 88.0%                       | 88.9%                  |
| Asian (NH)   | 94.3%              | 91.6%                       | 93.1%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH)                                | 95.7%              | 85.9%                       | 89.0%                  |
| Two or more Races  | 90.1%              | 88.3%                       | 90.4%                  |
| Other  | 87.7%              | 89.1%                       | 90.7%                  |

# English Learners in Public Schools by Top Ten Languages Spoken (2010)

| ENGLISH LEARNERS<br>By Language Spoken | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|--|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|  | Number             | Number                      | Number                 |
| Total numbers in population            |                    |                             |                        |
| Arabic                                 | 22                 | 705                         | 10,187                 |
| Armenian                               | 1                  | 47                          | 7,493                  |
| Cantonese                              | 1                  | 138                         | 20,076                 |
| Filipino                               | 9                  | 628                         | 21,221                 |
| Hmong                                  |                    | 23                          | 16,446                 |
| Korean                                 |                    | 408                         | 14,558                 |
| Mandarin                               | 1                  | 356                         | 12,794                 |
| Punjabi                                |                    | 145                         | 8,981                  |
| Spanish                                | 880                | 86,901                      | 1,242,911              |
| Vietnamese                             |                    | 886                         | 36,555                 |
| All other Non-English                  | 22                 | 2,182                       | 77,013                 |
| Overall                                | 936                | 92,419                      | 1,468,235              |

# Percent of Students who used Alcohol or Other Drugs in the past month, (2008-10)

| ALCOHOL / DRUG USE<br>By Race         | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino | State of<br>California |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-------------------|------------------------|
|                                       | Percent            | County Percent    | Percent                |
| 0 days in the past month              |                    |                   |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 63.7%              | 64.3%             | 65.8%                  |
| White (NH)                            | 69.8%              | 70.2%             | 70.4%                  |
| Black (NH)                            | 72.3%              | 72.2%             | 71.2%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 68.0%             | 70.1%                  |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 85.7%             | 86.9%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 73.0%             | 70.8%                  |
| Two or more Races                     | 67.3%              | 68.5%             | 70.3%                  |
| Other                                 | 71.6%              | 72.1%             | 75.4%                  |
| 1 day in the past month               | , 1.0,0            | , 2.17,0          | , 5.170                |
| Hispanic                              | 10.2%              | 10%               | 10.2%                  |
| White (NH)                            | 4.7%               | 7.7%              | 7.9%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 3.6%               | 8.0%              | 7.6%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 7.8%              | 7.6%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 5.3%              | 4.8%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 7.9%              | 8.2%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 7.4%               | 7.8%              | 8.1%                   |
| Other                                 | 6.8%               | 7.7%              | 6.9%                   |
| 2 days in the past month              |                    |                   |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 6.2%               | 5.9%              | 5.9%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 5.9%               | 5.2%              | 5.0%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 1.2%               | 4.5%              | 4.6%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 3.5%              | 4.7%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 1.9%              | 2.3%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 4.8%              | 4.8%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 4.3%               | 4.8%              | 5.0%                   |
| Other                                 | 0.0%               | 3.8%              | 3.9%                   |
| 3-9 days in the past month            |                    |                   |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 9.2%               | 8.4%              | 7.7%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 3.6%               | 6.9%              | 7.6%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 14.5%              | 6.3%              | 5.9%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 7.9%              | 5.9%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 2.6%              | 2.7%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 5.0%              | 6.4%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 8.6%               | 7.8%              | 7.0%                   |
| Other                                 | 1.4%               | 6.4%              | 5.6%                   |

| ALCOHOL / DRUG USE<br>By Race         | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|                                       | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| 10-19 days in the past month          |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 4.0%               | 4.1%                        | 4.0%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 7.1%               | 3.5%                        | 3.7%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 2.4%               | 3.3%                        | 3.4%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 4.8%                        | 3.6%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 1.2%                        | 1.2%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 2.9%                        | 3.3%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 5.6%               | 4.1%                        | 3.6%                   |
| Other                                 | 2.7%               | 3.2%                        | 2.8%                   |
| 20 days or more in the past month     |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 6.8%               | 7.3%                        | 6.3%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 8.9%               | 6.5%                        | 5.5%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 6.0%               | 5.8%                        | 7.4%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 8.0%                        | 8.1%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 3.3%                        | 2.1%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 6.5%                        | 6.5%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 6.8%               | 7.1%                        | 5.9%                   |
| Other                                 | 17.6%              | 6.8%                        | 5.4%                   |

# Percent of Students who used alcohol in The Past Month, (2008-10)

| ALCOHOL USE<br>By Race                | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|                                       | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| 0 days in the past month              |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 70.3%              | 70.6%                       | 71.4%                  |
| White (NH)                            | 74.1%              | 75.0%                       | 74.7%                  |
| Black (NH)                            | 77.5%              | 79.8%                       | 78.6%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 74.8%                       | 75.8%                  |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 89.5%                       | 89.6%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 77.3%                       | 76.5%                  |
| Two or more Races                     | 73.2%              | 74.5%                       | 75.9%                  |
| Other                                 | 77.8%              | 78.6%                       | 80.4%                  |

| ALCOHOL USE<br>By Race                | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino | State of   |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-------------------|------------|
| _ y =====                             |                    | County            | California |
|                                       | Percent            | Percent           | Percent    |
| 1-2 days in the past month            |                    |                   |            |
| Hispanic                              | 15.9%              | 16.4%             | 16.3%      |
| White (NH)                            | 12.0%              | 13.6%             | 13.5%      |
| Black (NH)                            | 6.3%               | 12.0%             | 12.1%      |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 12.6%             | 13.1%      |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 6.5%              | 6.5%       |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 13.9%             | 13.5%      |
| Two or more Races                     | 12.8%              | 13.5%             | 13.2%      |
| Other                                 | 9.7%               | 11.9%             | 10.7%      |
| 3-9 days in the past month            |                    |                   |            |
| Hispanic                              | 6.6%               | 7.3%              | 6.9%       |
| White (NH)                            | 4.2%               | 6.8%              | 7.3%       |
| Black (NH)                            | 12.5%              | 4.4%              | 4.3%       |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 5.9%              | 5.0%       |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 2.0%              | 2.1%       |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 3.1%              | 4.9%       |
| Two or more Races                     | 8.9%               | 6.6%              | 6.2%       |
| Other                                 | 5.6%               | 4.6%              | 4.8%       |
| 10-19 days in the past month          |                    |                   |            |
| Hispanic                              | 3.4%               | 2.5%              | 2.6%       |
| White (NH)                            | 4.2%               | 2.2%              | 2.4%       |
| Black (NH)                            | 2.5%               | 1.7%              | 1.8%       |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 2.7%              | 2.1%       |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 0.6%              | 0.7%       |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 2.3%              | 1.9%       |
| Two or more Races                     | 3.8%               | 2.5%              | 2.3%       |
| Other                                 | 1.4%               | 2.2%              | 1.7%       |
| 20 days or more in the past month     |                    |                   |            |
| Hispanic                              | 3.8%               | 3.1%              | 2.8%       |
| White (NH)                            | 5.4%               | 2.4%              | 2.1%       |
| Black (NH)                            | 1.3%               | 2.1%              | 3.2%       |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 4.0%              | 4.0%       |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 1.3%              | 1.0%       |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 3.4%              | 3.1%       |
| Two or more Races                     | 1.3%               | 2.9%              | 2.5%       |
| Other                                 | 5.6%               | 2.8%              | 2.5%       |

# Percent of Students who used Cigarettes in the Past Month, (2008-10)

| CIGARETTE USE<br>By Race              | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|                                       | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| 0 days in the past month              |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 87.5%              | 89.4%                       | 90.3%                  |
| White (NH)                            | 84.8%              | 88.2%                       | 89.6%                  |
| Black (NH)                            | 93.8%              | 92.8%                       | 90.4%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 85.9%                       | 87.1%                  |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 94.5%                       | 95.4%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 89.3%                       | 88.0%                  |
| Two or more Races                     | 86.1%              | 90.3%                       | 90.3%                  |
| Other                                 | 90.3%              | 89.7%                       | 90.7%                  |
| 1 day in the past month               |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 3.1%               | 3.7%                        | 3.5%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 4.9%               | 3.0%                        | 2.6%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 1.2%               | 2.5%                        | 2.9%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 3.1%                        | 3.5%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 1.7%                        | 1.3%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 2.7%                        | 3.2%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 3.8%               | 2.8%                        | 2.8%                   |
| Other                                 | 4.2%               | 3.4%                        | 2.7%                   |
| 2 days in the past month              |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 2.5%               | 2%                          | 1.9%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 0.6%               | 1.7%                        | 1.6%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 2.5%               | 1.2%                        | 1.5%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 2.4%                        | 2.0%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 0.7%                        | 0.7%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 2.1%                        | 2.1%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 3.2%               | 1.2%                        | 1.5%                   |
| Other                                 | 0.0%               | 1.5%                        | 1.6%                   |
| 3-9 days in the past month            |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 2.5%               | 2.2%                        | 2.1%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 2.4%               | 2.2%                        | 2.2%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 1.2%               | 1.4%                        | 1.7%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 2.4%                        | 2.1%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 1.3%                        | 0.9%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 3.1%                        | 2.4%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 5.1%               | 2.2%                        | 2.1%                   |
| Other                                 | 2.8%               | 1.8%                        | 1.9%                   |

| CIGARETTE USE<br>By Race              | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|                                       | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| 10-19 days in the past month          |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 0.6%               | 0.9%                        | 0.9%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 1.8%               | 1.2%                        | 1.2%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 0.0%               | 0.5%                        | 0.9%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 2.1%                        | 2.1%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 0.6%                        | 0.5%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 0.6%                        | 1.2%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 0.0%               | 1.2%                        | 1.1%                   |
| Other                                 | 0.0%               | 1.2%                        | 0.9%                   |
| 20 days or more in the past month     |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 3.8%               | 1.8%                        | 1.4%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 5.5%               | 3.6%                        | 2.8%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 1.2%               | 1.5%                        | 2.6%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 4.1%                        | 3.8%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 1.1%                        | 1.2%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 2.1%                        | 3.1%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 1.9%               | 2.3%                        | 2.2%                   |
| Other                                 | 2.8%               | 2.4%                        | 2.2%                   |

# Percent of Students who have used Marijuana in the past month, (2008-10)

| MARIJUANA USE<br>By Race              | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|                                       | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| 0 days in the past month              |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 81.7%              | 83.6%                       | 84.8%                  |
| White (NH)                            | 81.9%              | 85.6%                       | 85.5%                  |
| Black (NH)                            | 85.2%              | 83.9%                       | 82.2%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 80.7%                       | 83.1%                  |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 93.8%                       | 95.2%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 88.1%                       | 85.0%                  |
| Two or more Races                     | 82.7%              | 84.3%                       | 85.5%                  |
| Other                                 | 79.7%              | 85.5%                       | 88.0%                  |

| MARIJUANA USE<br>By Race              | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino | State of   |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-------------------|------------|
| •                                     |                    | County            | California |
|                                       | Percent            | Percent           | Percent    |
| 1 day in the past month               |                    |                   |            |
| Hispanic                              | 5.6%               | 4.2%              | 4%         |
| White (NH)                            | 3.0%               | 3.2%              | 3.3%       |
| Black (NH)                            | 2.5%               | 4.4%              | 4.5%       |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 4.6%              | 4.0%       |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 1.5%              | 1.3%       |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 3.6%              | 3.4%       |
| Two or more Races                     | 2.5%               | 3.7%              | 3.4%       |
| Other                                 | 2.7%               | 3.1%              | 2.7%       |
| 2 days in the past month              |                    |                   |            |
| Hispanic                              | 2.5%               | 2.6%              | 2.4%       |
| White (NH)                            | 0.0%               | 2.2%              | 2.2%       |
| Black (NH)                            | 1.2%               | 2.6%              | 2.7%       |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 2.6%              | 2.3%       |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 1.0%              | 0.8%       |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 1.0%              | 2.3%       |
| Two or more Races                     | 2.5%               | 2.3%              | 2.3%       |
| Other                                 | 0.0%               | 2.2%              | 1.8%       |
| 3-9 days in the past month            |                    |                   |            |
| Hispanic                              | 4.7%               | 3.8%              | 3.4%       |
| White (NH)                            | 4.8%               | 2.9%              | 3.4%       |
| Black (NH)                            | 3.7%               | 3.5%              | 3.5%       |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 3.4%              | 3.1%       |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 1.5%              | 1.1%       |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 2.6%              | 3.5%       |
| Two or more Races                     | 4.9%               | 3.5%              | 3.4%       |
| Other                                 | 0.0%               | 35%               | 2.6%       |
| 10-19 days in the past month          |                    |                   |            |
| Hispanic                              | 1.9%               | 2.1%              | 1.9%       |
| White (NH)                            | 3.6%               | 1.9%              | 2.0%       |
| Black (NH)                            | 1.2%               | 1.6%              | 2.0%       |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 2.4%              | 1.9%       |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 0.7%              | 0.5%       |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 0.7%              | 1.6%       |
| Two or more Races                     | 1.9%               | 2.0%              | 1.9%       |
| Other                                 | 4.1%               | 1.5%              | 1.5%       |

| MARIJUANA USE<br>By Race              | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|---------------------------------------|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|                                       | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| 20 days or more in the past month     |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic                              | 3.7%               | 3.8%                        | 3.4%                   |
| White (NH)                            | 6.6%               | 4.3%                        | 3.6%                   |
| Black (NH)                            | 6.2%               | 4%                          | 5.1%                   |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)    |                    | 6.4%                        | 5.7%                   |
| Asian (NH)                            |                    | 1.5%                        | 1.1%                   |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH) |                    | 4.1%                        | 4.2%                   |
| Two or more Races                     | 5.6%               | 4.1%                        | 3.6%                   |
| Other                                 | 13.5%              | 4.1%                        | 3.3%                   |

# Percent of Students who Consumed Breakfast in the Past Day (2006-08)

| BREAKFAST CONSUMPTION<br>By Race (2006-2008)              | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino<br>County | State of<br>California |
|---|--------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|
|   | Percent            | Percent                     | Percent                |
| Students who ate breakfast in the past day                |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic  | 46.9%              | 48.8%                       | 54.8%                  |
| White (NH)  | 56.2%              | 59.8%                       | 65.4%                  |
| Black (NH)  | 48.7%              | 51.1%                       | 53.2%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)                        | 39.8%              | 55.3%                       | 58.3%                  |
| Asian (NH)  | 38.9%              | 61.0%                       | 65.7%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH)                     | 41.2%              | 56.4%                       | 58.9%                  |
| Two or more Races   | 46.2%              | 55.1%                       | 59.6%                  |
| Other   | 45.8%              | 55.5%                       | 60.6%                  |
| Students who <u>did not</u> eat breakfast in the past day |                    |                             |                        |
| Hispanic  | 53.1%              | 51.2%                       | 45.2%                  |
| White (NH)  | 43.8%              | 40.2%                       | 34.6%                  |
| Black (NH)  | 51.3%              | 48.9%                       | 46.8%                  |
| American Indian/Alaska Native (NH)                        | 60.2%              | 44.7%                       | 41.7%                  |
| Asian (NH)  | 61.1%              | 39.0%                       | 34.3%                  |
| Native Hawaiian/Pacific Islander (NH)                     | 58.8%              | 43.6%                       | 41.1%                  |
| Two or more Races   | 53.8%              | 44.9%                       | 40.4%                  |
| Other   | 54.2%              | 44.5%                       | 39.4%                  |

| BREAKFAST CONSUMPTION<br>By Grade and Gender (2007 – 2009)        | Barstow<br>Unified | San<br>Bernardino | State of   |
|---|--------------------|-------------------|------------|
| by Grade and Gender (2007 – 2009)                                 | Omneu              | County            | California |
|   | Percent            | Percent           | Percent    |
| Percent of 7 <sup>th</sup> Grade Students who ate breakfast       |                    |                   |            |
| in the past day   |                    |                   |            |
| Male  | 62.9%              | 64.8%             | 68.5%      |
| Female  | 49.2%              | 53.4%             | 61.2%      |
| Percent of 7 <sup>th</sup> Grade Students who <u>did not</u> eat  |                    |                   |            |
| breakfast in the past day   |                    |                   |            |
| Male  | 37.1%              | 35.2%             | 31.5%      |
| Female  | 50.8%              | 46.6%             | 38.8%      |
| Percent of 9 <sup>th</sup> Grade Students who ate breakfast       |                    |                   |            |
| in the past day   |                    |                   |            |
| Male  | 61.6%              | 56.4%             | 62.2%      |
| Female  | 38.7%              | 44.6%             | 54.7%      |
| Percent of 9 <sup>th</sup> Grade Students who <u>did not</u> eat  |                    |                   |            |
| breakfast in the past day   |                    |                   |            |
| Male  | 38.4%              | 43.6%             | 37.8%      |
| Female  | 61.3%              | 55.4%             | 45.3%      |
| Percent of 11 <sup>th</sup> Grade Students who ate breakfast      |                    |                   |            |
| in the past day   |                    |                   |            |
| Male  | 38.5%              | 50.4%             | 57.4%      |
| Female  | 44.0%              | 49.5%             | 55.9%      |
| Percent of 11 <sup>th</sup> Grade Students who <u>did not</u> eat |                    |                   |            |
| breakfast in the past day   |                    |                   |            |
| Male  | 61.5%              | 49.6%             | 42.6%      |
| Female  | 56.0%              | 50.5%             | 44.1%      |
| Percent of Non-Traditional Students who ate                       |                    |                   |            |
| breakfast in the past day   |                    |                   |            |
| Male  |                    | 44.2%             | 44.1%      |
| Female  |                    | 43.1%             | 43.2%      |
| Percent of Non-Traditional Students who did not                   |                    |                   |            |
| eat breakfast in the past day                                     |                    |                   |            |
| Male  |                    | 55.8%             | 55.9%      |
| Female  |                    | 56.9%             | 56.8%      |